
 

  

 As a child, I frequently had ñgrowing painsòðsevere 

muscle aches in my legs caused by rapid growth. I was 

growing faster than my muscles could stretch, and the 

resulting pain left me in tears. My dad would try to mas-

sage my legs for me, but I remember that when I was in 

3rd grade, there was a period of about 3 months where I 

was unable to sit on the floor because my legs hurt so 

much. Eventually, my growth slowed down to a point 

where I was able to resume my usual activities.    

     American abolitionist Frederick Douglas said,     

        If there is no struggle, there is no progress. Those  

  who profess to favor freedom yet deprecate agitation are men who  

  want crops without plowing up the ground; they want rain without  

  thunder  and lightning. They want the ocean without the awful  roar of       

  Its many waters. Power concedes nothing without demand. It never  

  did and it never will. Find out just what any people will quietly   

  submit to and you have found out the exact measure of injustice   

  and wrong which will be imposed upon them, and these will con-  

  tinue till they are resisted with either words or blows, or with    

  both. The limits of tyrants are prescribed by the endurance of    

  those whom they oppress. (Common Prayer: A Liturgy For Ordi-  

  nary Radicals, 479)                

 As I think back to all of the good work that has been done by this congre-

gation in the last month and year; all of the ministries and the faithful dedica-

tion of so many people of God, I remember this quote. As a congregation 

that is trying to growðboth in numbers and in our own spiritual lives; ñif 

there is no struggle, there is no progress.ò Every ministry, every church, eve-

ry activity that is trying to grow will experience growing pains. It is part of 

life. If we are not having pain, we are not growing. If we are not growing, we 

are shrinking. So I welcome the growing pains because it means we are on 

the right track!                     

 So as we continue to try to live life together, I encourage you to think 

about this whenever something changes, or is new, or doesnôt quite line up 

with your thoughts and ideas. Ask yourself, ñare we experiencing growing  
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pains right now or is this something more serious that needs to be brought to the attention of the pastor and 

staff?ò If we are experiencing growing pains, I encourage you to wait a few days, weeks, or months, and see if 

the pains subside. If they do, hallelujah! If not, we might need to take a closer look and see what is going on. 

 Brothers and sisters, as we approach Thanksgiving, I am thankful to be the pastor of this congregationða 

congregation that is wrestling with ñgrowing pains.ò Thank you for this privilege and honor.       

  Peace and Blessings,                             

  Pastor Bonnie 

CHARGE CONFERENCE UPDATE                     

 On Wednesday, October 15, about a dozen people came together for worship and ministry sharing 

with our District Superintendent at Charge Conference. It was a stormy night, but inside was filled with 

laughter, joy and cake!                          

 Charge Conference is our annual meeting where we share with our District Superintendent about the 

ministries of our congregation and we ratify goals for the next year, look at our membership records, 

approve persons for licensed and ordained ministry, and set the pastorôs salary for following year.  

 After a brief time of worship led by Pastor Bonnie, Rev. Cynthia Moore-Koikoi shared with us the 

vision for the Baltimore-Metropolitan District over the next year. We are unique in Baltimore in our 

neighborhood mentality. We are being asked to not just be a church in our neighborhood, but instead, to 

be part of the neighborhood. We are being freed to be the church. We were encouraged to consider if a 

different administrative structure (fewer committees/people serving on committees) could free up more 

people for ministry in the community. Also, what would a community church look like? Would it focus on 

young people or those more advanced in years?                      

  While a lot was shared, the following are highlights of the meeting that impact all of us. All six of our 

Lay Servants were approved for ministry! Linda Thompson was approved as a Certified Local Church Lay 

Servant. Virginia Dailey, John Landers, Shirley Milledge, Susie Pearce, and Betty Pennington were each ap-

proved as a Basic Lay Servant.ò What this means is that each of these persons has taken classes on leadership 

and church life (in Lindaôs case, advanced classes); and are approved for additional ministry opportunities. 

You may see them providing pastoral care in the absence of Pastor Bonnie; leading Bible Studies, worship, 

chairing committees or training others in the congregation. Please congratulate them! If you are interested in 

this opportunity, please see Pastor Bonnie or any Lay Servant.                 

   Our mission statement is ñWe are called to address the needs of Godôs children within and beyond 

our walls.ò We live this out in a litany of ways that greatly impressed Rev. Moore-Koikoi (please see the list in 

the Charge Conference packet if you are interested). 

 Our church-wide goals for 2015 are as follows:  

1. Increase worship attendance by 10% (average attendance of 55-60) by September 2015 through 

community outreach, increasing offerings for families, and personal invitation. 

2. Increase our ministry presence at The Roland View Towers by working with their administration 

and committees to provide conversation, Bible Study, or other programming in at least one building 

monthly. (May alternate buildings). 

3. Engage in at least 2 broader community events in 2015 (such as Ashes to Go or Hampden Fest) 

with at least 2 members of the congregation (not staff) participating each time. 
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    4. Mentor a Seminarian to learn best practices in ministry, while providing constructive feedback  

     for growth.  

Please consider how you can be a part of achieving our goals.                 

 Additionally, we updated our membership records, approved the pastorôs compensation package for 2015 

(virtually no change, except where mandatory medical and pension costs increased our costs marginally), and 

shared reports from the UMW, Children and Youth Ministry, Trustees, and other committees.      

 If you would like to see a packet from Charge Conference, they are available. Please contact Pastor Bonnie 

or Rachel in the church office. 

COLDS, FLUS, OTHER DISEASES, AND CHURCH                 

 As cold and flu season gears up, and fears of other diseases like Ebola and Enterovirus 68 spread, your 

church staff would like to take this time to provide you with some accurate information and calm some fears. 

 First and foremost, get your flu shot. This is the best way to prevent the flu and to help keep your body 

from battling more than one disease at a time.                     

 Secondly, if you are feeling sick, please stay home from worship, Bible Study, meetings, etc. If you really 

feel the need to be part of something, we can use the speaker phone setting to allow you to participate remote-

ly. Additionally, Pastor Bonnie will prepare ñHome Worship Packetsò for anyone who would like one that can 

be used in the event you are unable to attend worship. These can be used in the event of bad weather too! (As 

always, even if church is open, please use good judgment as to whether you can travel/walk safely).  

 Third, even when you are at church, please make frequent use of hand sanitizer and hand washing with 

warm water and soap. This is an excellent way to prevent the spread of any disease. All of our pastors and staff 

will be encouraging this. If you notice that a bottle is out of sanitizer, please inform a pastor so that we can re-

place or replenish it.                               

  If you are concerned about the safety of communion, it is perfectly safe to still receive communion. The 

celebrant (pastor) washes her hands before touching the bread and cup. We will be asking everyone to wash 

their hands before coming forward for communion. That means that only washed hands touch the bread which 

touches the juice. Intinction (dipping the bread in the cup) is a safe way to celebrate communion (and much 

safer than drinking from a common cup). Studies have been done and show that there is no increased risk of 

illness from taking communion.                           

  Pastor Bonnie and Pastor Angie were recently on a conference call with the Center for Disease Control 

(CDC) designed for clergy; and are well-versed in how we can prevent the spread of disease. Please come to 

us with any questions. We are also working on a plan for our church in the unlikely event that something more 

serious than the flu arrives in our area. If you would like to be part of this, please let Pastor Bonnie know. 

Thank you for not panicking and using good common sense! 

 

WATERING A FRIENDSHIP                  

 Some people know St. Teresa of Avila from the Italian sculptor Gian Lorenzo 

Berniniôs The Ecstasy of St. Teresa, which is housed in Santa Maria della Vittoria, a 

church in Rome. Others know her through her books, which are full of her teachings 

on prayer.                         

 In November of 1535 Teresa at the age of twenty, ran away from home and en-

tered the Carmelite Convent of the Incarnation at Avila.  She was a woman of incred-

ible faith and she was deeply committed to the Church. In all of her books she en-

courages her readers to pray.   

Words from Pastor Angie (Pastor In Training)  
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YOUTH MINISTRYðPastor Nickie Moreno Howard 

 Our After School program continues to grow! We 

are still taking new students, and several students 

have recently joined us.  

 Our Sunday School Program has spent two months 

learning about the Beatitudes, and we recently talked 

about prayer. Our students are learning so much! We want to thank the vol-

unteers who help us on occasion. We are still trying to get a volunteer from 

the congregation each week to assist and learn with our children. If you 

would like to volunteer, please see me. 

 Additionally, we were recently awarded a $1500 grant from the Balti-

more-Washington Conference to do campus ministry at Loyola University. 

Stay tuned for more details as finals week approaches! 

 Meanwhile, enjoy these photos from Trunk-Or-Treat at Mt. Washington-

Aldersgate UMC  

on October 25. 

understood that many people were unsure of how to pray. She offers some great advice in The Book of My 

Life.  Teresa taught from her personal experience. She talks about how oneôs prayer life is like a garden. The 

first step is to water the garden by using a bucket of water pulled from a well. The second step is to water the 

garden using a water wheel that pours water into a trough that water the garden. The third step is to water the 

garden by a running a stream. The fourth step is for the garden to be watered to be the rain.  She did not make 

her readers afraid of prayer. Rather she encouraged them to talk with God. The idea is that like with all rela-

tionships the more you talk the closer you become. She once said, ñFor prayer is nothing else than being on 

terms of friendship with God.ò                         

 John Wesley said, ñGod's command to ópray without ceasingô is founded on the necessity we have of his 

grace to preserve the life of God in the soul, which can no more subsist one moment without it, than the body 

can without airò (A Plain Account of Christian Perfection).                

 When I think about what St. Teresa and John Wesley said about prayer I find myself singing a song that I 

grew up hearing: ñJust a closer walk with Thee, Grant it, Jesus is my plea, Daily walking close to Thee, Let it 

be, dear Lord, let it beò (Just A Closer Walk With Thee). Through prayer we walk closer with God. Through 

prayer we water our friendship with God. 

 

Trunk-Or-Treat at Mt.Washington-

Aldersgate UMC on October 25 
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Mission Opportunities  

HWRMW FOOD PANTRY...Bernie McAllister                     

 Please continue to support the HWRMW Food Pantry by donating non-perishable food items. There is al-

ways a need for soups, pasta/pasta sauce, tuna, canned vegetables, cereal. Toiletries, such as toothpaste, tooth-

brushes, shampoo, deodorant, shaving cream and soap are also needed. Please continue to bring these items in 

throughout the year, and place them in the box in the Roland Avenue narthex.  

BOARD OF CHILD CARE                          

 The Board of Child Care and The Strawbridge School are still in need of Labels for Education.  The labels 

will continue to help The Strawbridge School to get things they need. Please remember them by bringing in 

labels to put in the box on the table in the 38th St. Narthex.                 

 The participating products are: Bic, Campbellôs, Dannon, Emerald, Pace, Peppridge Farm, Pop Secret, Post, 

Prego, SpagettiOôs, Swanson, V8 Beverages, V-8 Splash, V-8 V-Fusion.              

  If you have questions, please contact Bernie McAllister.   

The UMW is still in need of items for their Annual Christmas Bazaar / Flea Market.  They are asking for dona-

tions of small homemade baked items such as brownies, cookies and loaf cakes, candy and soups.  Please re-

member to fill out the form in your bulletin and give it to Jeanne Harris. We hope to see you on Nov. 8!   

My *honest* version of our membership form:   

   We invite all worshippers to consider mem-

bership. Please carefully consider all membership lev-

els to discern how best you can engage with our com-

munity. Only On Paper: Yes, you are on the books 

and will forever be a beloved member of this beautiful 

community even though you have worshipped else-

where for eighteen years. We promise to mail you a 

print out of the newsletter once a month because you 

refuse to check email but do send us the smallest 

pledge possible to justify the hours our secretary 

spends making sure you feel included.      

   High Holy Days: Easter and Christmas are 

just the right fit for your spiritual needs! Worship is 

really best when we spend lots of money on special 

music and the church is packed. Plus everyone looks 

so nice for those photos on social media that you'll 

hastag  # loveourchurch   # alleluia . See you next year!

 Quarter Timer (but we'll treat you like a full time 

member) - This is our most popular option. You'll 

make it to church about once a month and in return we 

will treat you like one of our more active members. 

We promise to constantly reach out to you, remember 

details you told us a month ago, and attempt to include 

you in activities on campus that you'll only show up 

for 25% of the time. Please note that once a month-ers 

are not expect to stay for coffee hour, worship during 

summer, football season, holiday weekends, when 

family is in town, or the weather is particularly nice.

 Perpetual Attenders: You make it 3 out of 4 Sun-

day's a month. You serve on commissions, volunteer 

with outreach projects, and have been on the vestry at 

least twice. You faithfully raise your pledge every 

year and stay to clean up from coffee hour with two 

children in tow. When you do miss church for vaca-

tion you find a church where you are going and excit-

edly share bulletins with the rector upon your return.

 Every Sunday Worshippers: Congratulations! You 

are qualified for ordination. Please speak to the Pastor 

for more information. If you select this option you 

might actually already be clergy or otherwise em-

ployed by the church. 
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Concerns:                                          

Betty C.                                                                                    

Mike, son of Don & Jean Lippy                      

Frances Spitzbarth                                            

Pamôs friend, Joyce                                                                   

Linda Tôs sister, Vera            

Ebola Victims, their families & the healthcare workers 

 

Continue prayers for:                                                   

Shirley S.ôs sister, Nancy                                                                      

Doris Montgomery                                                          

Pastor Bonnieôs grandfather, Al               

Tim P.                                                                                       

Evelyn R and her family                                                              

Edie W. and her family                                                    

 

 

 

Our Shut-ins:                                         

Helen Bridges ~ Stella Maris                                                      

Betty Callahan                                                                   

Doris & John Cromwell                                           

Ruth Kurz ~ Keswick                                                  

Lois Lewis                                                

Myrtle Markland ~ Lamplight on Greenspring Ave.                                                                      

Shirley Stran ~ Keswick             

Don Webb                                                           

Rosetta Whittington  

Joys                                                     

Sharon Eôs friends are adopting a little girl                                 

Pamôs son, Jeremy, is doing better                             

Edithôs sister is home             

Charge Conference is over!            

Visitors 

 

Joys, Concerns and Continued Prayers  

Anniversaries  
  1   Broc Smith  

  3  Barbara Snyder  

  5  Elaine Grill  

  7  William Smith 

19  Chris Arrington  

21  Renice Bloom   

23  Shirley Huff 

27  Chris & Ben Arrington          

   

 

 

Birthdays  

Sharon & Gary Weese   

November 

2 Nicholas Seibert 

9 Madelynn Wheat 

16 Nick Curry 

23 Gordon Wheat   

30 Nicholas Seibert 

ADVENT CANDLES 

Each year during Advent, Good Shep-
herdôs Family lights the Advent candles 
during worship. There are 8 services for 
which candle lighters are needed, includ-
ing two services on Christmas Eve. 

Individuals, families, or groups of friends welcome! If you 

are interested in serving in this way, and have not lit the Ad-

vent candles in a while, please sign up in the 38th St. Nar-

thex. The deadline is Sunday, November 23. 


